
State of Wisconsin 
DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 
Waukesha Service Center 
141 NW Barstow Street 
Waukesha WI 53188 

March 28, 2018 

Ms. Shelly Billingsley, P.E. 
Director ofPublic Works 
City ofKenosha 
625 52nd Street, Room 305 
Kenosha, VVI 53140 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 

Telephone 608-266-2621 
Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 

TTY Access via relay - 711 

Subject: Ready for Reuse Grant RRG-034 .1 and RRG-04 7 Funding Approval Request, KEP 
Groundwater Remediation- 2018 
Former Kenosha Engine Plant, 5555 30th Avenue, Kenosha, VVI 
FID# 230004500, BRRTS# 02-30-000327 

Dear Ms. Billingsley: 

The Wisconsin Department ofNatural Resources' (DNR) received the January 31,2018 Ready for Reuse Grant 
RRG-034.1 and RRG-047 Funding Approval Request, KEP Groundwater Remediation - 2018 (Funding Approval 
Request) that was prepared by AECOM Technical Services, Inc. (AECOM) for the former Kenosha Engine Plant 
(KEP) site. The Funding Approval Request is for the DNR to approve use of the Ready for Reuse Grants RRG-
034.1 and RRG-04 7 to conduct groundwater remediation at the former KEP. Specific tasks include: i) preparing a 
groundwater remediation design report; ii) preparing and publishing a 30-day public notice for the remediation; 
iii) preparing injection permit applications; iv) preparing plans and specifications for the groundwater 
remediation, including a pre-bid meeting; v) completing groundwater remediation and overseeing remediation 
contractor activities; and vi) preparing a groundwater remediation documentation report. 

After reviewing the Funding Approval Request, the DNR met with AECOM to discuss the results of the 
groundwater pilot testing at KEP. Subsequently, the DNR received and reviewed the March 7, 2018 In-Situ 
Chemical Oxidation Pilot Test Documentation Report that was prepared by AECOM. Following the review ofall 
the documentation and discussing the request with the DNR's Ready for Reuse Program Manager, the DNR is 
approving the Funding Approval Request. 

The DNR appreciates your efforts to restore the environment at this site. If you have any questions regarding this 
letter or the case, please contact me at the letterhead address, by calling (262) 574-2166, or by e-mail at 
david.volkert@wisconsin.gov. 

Sincerely, 

David G. Volkert 
Hydrogeologist 
Remediation & Redevelopment Program 

cc: Kyle Rogers, US EPA 
Gena Larson, DNR (e-copy) 
Lanette Altenbach, AECOM 
WDNR SER File 
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State of Wisconsin 
DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 
Waukesha Service Center 
141 NW Barstow Street 
Waukesha WI 53188 

March 28, 2018 

Ms. Shelly Billingsley, P.E. 
Director of Public Works 
City of Kenosha 
625 52nd Street, Room 305 
Kenosha, WI 53140 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 

Telephone 608-266-2621 
Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 

TTY Access via relay - 711 

Subject: Ready for Reuse Grant RRG-047 Funding Approval Request, Kenosha Engine Plant 
Operations & Maintenance 2018 
Former Kenosha Engine Plant, 5555 30th Avenue, Kenosha, WI 
FlO# 230004500, BRRTS# 02-30-000327 

Dear Ms. Billingsley: 

The Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources' (DNR) received the January 31, 2018 Ready for 
Reuse Grant RRG-047 Funding Approval Request, Kenosha Engine Plant Operations & Maintenance 
2018 (Funding Approval Request) that was prepared by AECOM Technical Services, Inc. (AECOM) for 
the former Kenosha Engine Plant (KEP) site. The Funding Approval Request is for the DNR to approve 
use of the Ready for Reuse Grant RRG-047 for operation and maintenance of the remaining 
groundwater recovery systems at the former KEP. Specific tasks include: i) performing routine and 
non-routine (in case of system shut down) monitoring and maintenance of the three groundwater 
recovery systems; ii) sampling the influent and effluent of the three groundwater recovery systems on a 
semi-annual basis; iii) preparing semi-annual reports of the influent/effluent sampling; iv) completing 
and documenting two rounds of groundwater sampling from 26 perimeter monitoring wells; and v) 
submitting the costs for vendor and utility services provided at KEP. 

After reviewing and discussing the request with the DNR's Ready for Reuse Program Manager, the 
DNR is approving the Funding Approval Request. 

The DNR appreciates your efforts to restore the environment at this site. If you have any questions 
regarding this letter or the case, please contact me at the letterhead address, by calling (262) 57 4-
2166, or by e-mail at david.volkert@wisconsin.gov. 

Sincerely, 

/.J D
,-
~ 

David G. Volkert 
Hydrogeologist 
Remediation & Redevelopment Program 

cc: Kyle Rogers, US EPA 
Gena Larson, DNR (e-copy) 
Lanette Altenbach, AECOM 
WDNR SER File 
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